Sent via NCIPC-Announcements Listserv 01/24/2008
Director - Division of Unintentional Injury Prevention at NCIPC - Job Will Post on 1/28

I am writing to follow-up with you about a recruitment announcement sent during the fall.  The vacancy announcement for the position of Director, Division of Unintentional Injury Prevention at the National Center for Injury Prevention and Control will be posted on USAJOBS.com on Monday, January 28, 2008.  The posting will remain open for 3 weeks.  Refer to the attached flyer (text copied below) and the job announcement itself on USAJOBS.com for additional details about the position.  Please apply or encourage interested and qualified colleagues to apply too.  Thank you.

Grant

Grant T. Baldwin, PhD, MPH

Acting Deputy Director

National Center for Injury Prevention and Control (NCIPC)

770.488.4694 
- - - - - - - - - - - - -

Division of Unintentional Injury Prevention (DUIP)

JOB ANNOUCEMENT - DIVISION DIRECTOR

Unintentional injuries are the leading cause of death for persons ages 1 to 44 years. DUIP is dedicated to reducing the number and severity of unintentional injuries through science-based programs and applied research. DUIP focuses activities in the following two overarching areas:

HOME AND RECREATION

· Residential fire prevention

· Falls among older adults

· Unintentional poisoning

· Water safety/drowning prevention

· Sports and recreation

MOTOR VEHICLE

· Alcohol-involved driving

· Adolescent drivers

· Child passenger safety

· Older drivers

· Pedestrian safety

Two of the three NCIPC priority areas are based in DUIP – the prevention of residential fires and preventing falls among the elderly. Currently, a focus on teen driving fits broadly into the CDC focus on adolescent health.

DUIP has a budget of approximately 7.5 million dollars and a staff of 35 full time employees and contractors.

Division staff includes professionals with expertise in epidemiology, public health, medicine, behavioral and social sciences, health education/communication, toxicology, and administration.

The duties/responsibilities of the Division Director include but are not limited to providing the overall leadership and direction for DUIP.

· Planning, organizing, and overseeing the programmatic and research activities of DUIP.

· Developing goals and objectives for Division activities that integrate into broader NCIPC and CDC-wide priorities.

· Establishing, revising, or reviewing policies, procedures, and processes for DUIP staff, as necessary, to enable mission accomplishment.

· Reviewing and structuring financial and personnel resources to maximize the efficiency and effectiveness of DUIP.

· Developing and maintaining relationships among a variety of national and international public health and medical organizations associated with unintentional injury, other government agencies, academic institutions, and state and local health departments.

· Serving as a senior member of the NCIPC management team.

For more information about NCIPC and the Division of Unintentional Injury Prevention, visit www.cdc.gov/ncipc.

For questions or additional information contact the chairperson of the search committee Dr. Grant Baldwin at gfb3@cdc.gov or (770) 488-4694.

The announcement will be posted shortly on USAJobs.com webpage. CDC is an equal employment opportunity employer.

